The Regular Meeting Of The Board Of Commissioners Of The Town Of Lake Lure, N.C., Met In The Town Hall, Tuesday, January 10, 1961, at 7:30 P.M.

All Board members were present:

J.Paul Wilson, Mayor W.E.Franks, Sr, Comm. Sidney E.Nelon, Comm.

The Minutes of the December Meeting were read and approved.

The Board discussed the work on the river and the work to be done on the Beach before swimming season opened. It was agreed to extend the boat dock 20 feet at the North end of the beach and, also to extend the dock near the launching ramp to accommodate more boats.

The Clerk was instructed to tell Mr. Cal Wilson use sand from beach and from the street ditches to repair breaks in road to the girls camp.

The Clerk was instructed to send a check to A.R. Thompson in the amount of \$1206.62 for the foundation work on Lake View Road; this work prelimanary to the Blacktopping of the road in the early spring.

After much discussion the Board agreed to purchase a Police Car for the Town. Dealers for Chevrolets to be contacted by the Mayor for best prices.

No other business the meeting adjourned.

Clerk

J. Paul Wilson, Mayor